
ON THE EDGE

God is within her, she will not fall; God will
help her at break of day."* — Psalm 46:5 

Sisters, no matter what challenges you
face, know that God is within you. His
strength upholds you, His grace surrounds
you, and His love carries you through every
trial. You are not alone, and you are not
without purpose. 

This Women’s History Month, stand firm in
the power of His promises. Walk boldly in
your calling, knowing that His help comes
right on time. You are chosen, cherished,
and capable of all that He has placed in
your heart to do. 

Keep pressing forward with faith, for your
breakthrough is near. Keep shining, for His
light is in you. Keep hoping, for His plans for
you are good. 

Be encouraged, be empowered, and be
blessed!
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Psalm 107:1
Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good; his love

endures forever.

http://www.johnschapelamec.org/


Celebrating
Founder’s Day and
Black History Month 9th District YPD LTI
Theme: “God our Father, Christ our

Redeemer, the Holy Spirit our Comforter,
and Humankind our Family”

A BLESSED time was had as we celebrated
209 years of serving God in the African
Methodist Episcopal Church. Our Annual
Founder’s Day was in  conjunction with
Black History Month! Our Founder’s Day
celebration started with a brief video
presented by our Chairperson, Brother
Franklin Simmons,  on the founding of the
AME Church. After worship service, we had
a meal in which we engaged in trivia
questions pertaining to the AME Church
history. Prizes were given to those that got
their question correct.  Lots of effort and
fun by Brother Franklin Simmons as Chair,
along with Brother Ricky Britt and Sister
Felecia Britt.  What an enjoyable day! 

WOW! It was a JOY to see members of Johns Chapel
AMEC participating during The 9th District YPD  LTI in
Prattville, Alabama. Our own DyShunta McDaniel presided
over the LTI as interim president for the 9th Episcopal
District YPD. Congratulations to Destiny Smith for being
re-elected as Corresponding Secretary and Cherrye
Clark for being elected as Asst. Recording Secretary,
from our sister church St. Paul AME of Ozark, Alabama.
Thanks to the Pastor and the JCAME WMS for
accompanying the youth to this LTI, and Brother
Samuel Blake for driving the bus. 



The Two Hearts One Faith Couples Ministry hosted the Sweetheart
Sneaker Ball, a unique event blending elegance with a heart-healthy
message. Held in conjunction with Heart Health Month, the ball
promoted movement and wellness, as guests paired stylish outfits with
sneakers to symbolize the importance of walking for heart health.

 A few highlights of the night included Pastor White’s powerful solo,
which moved the crowd. Guests enjoyed the 360 photo booth, capturing
fun memories, while the DJ kept the dance floor alive. The evening also
featured a best sneakers contest, with three winners showing off their
standout styles. 

 A special thank you to Coleman Funeral Home, our generous sponsor,
for making this event possible. 

 More than just a celebration, the Sweetheart Sneaker Ball reminded us
that love and health go hand in hand.

Divine Nine @JCAME

SWEETHEART SNEAKER BALL: A CELEBRATION
OF LOVE, FELLOWSHIP, AND HEART HEALTH! 

By: Sister Patricia White

Psalm 10:45



Via mail
Johns Chapel AME Church

P.O. Box 311015, 
Enterprise AL. 36331

Continue to Pray for the
Sick and Shut-in 

and those going through
bereavement!

Late Night
Devotion

Facebook at
10:00 p.m.

Children’s Church

Ways to Give Tithes and Offerings for Kingdom Building

PayPal
 Johns Chapel African

Methodist Episcopal Church

Cashapp
jcamec605@gmail.com

Givelify
 Johns Chapel AME Church

Weekly Bible Study
Each Wednesday

 at
 6:00 p.m. in Person

Thank you for reading!

In February 2024, we re-launched our Children’s Church Ministry at Johns Chapel A.M.E.C., and it

has quickly become an impactful part of our church and the Enterprise community. The program has

proven to be effective in helping our youth deepen their understanding of Christ. Our children are

learning at various levels, engaging with the Bible in ways that are meaningful to them. They are

exploring God’s Word through a variety of activities such as crafts, songs, games, skits, readings, and

music. 

Since its inception, the ministry has been available to all children under the age of 12. Additionally we

are grateful for the support of our dedicated student assistants, Faith Sanchez and Chynna Clark,

who join us every Sunday. Our student assistants play a vital role in helping Sister Patricia White and

Sister Corrina Moore facilitate the program. Their responsibilities include assisting with youth craft

activities, leading skits, helping with games and reading scriptures. Their involvement is a valuable

contribution to the success of the Children’s Church Ministry. 

We are excited to see the level of spiritual growth in our youth this year. 

Submitted by: Sister Corrina Knight and Sister Patricia White

"Train up a child in the way he should go, and when he is old he will not depart from it" Proverbs 22:6


